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In the liturgical church year there are many seasons and days of celebration.  
At Trinity, we particularly observe the seasons of Advent and Lent as a way 
of preparing for Christmas and Easter.  In the liturgical year there is also what 
is referred to as “ordinary time.”  Ordinary time is just what is sounds like…
ordinary.  Ordinary time is the time between the great seasons of the church 
year.  As you would expect, most of the church year is ordinary time.  Just 
like it is for all of us.  When we pause to reflect on our lives, we realize that 
most of life is spent in the ordinary days.  We of course have great moments 
of celebration. We have our times away from the routine and experiences 
where we make memories, but most of life is spent on the way to the office, 
at our job, sitting in carpool, in the classroom, shopping for groceries, cleaning 
the house, watching children play a sport or just quiet moments at home with 
family and friends.  Most of life is not spectacular no matter what social media 
suggests life is like. 

At church we find ourselves between the great celebration of Advent and 
Christmas and preparing for the observance of Lent and celebration of Easter.  
In between these times is the ordinary of church life.  We join to worship and 
study the Bible.  We fellowship with one another, and we teach our children 
the importance of faith in word and deed.  We organize our congregation for 
the coming year so we can serve Christ and one another effectively.  That is 
January and February.  It is ordinary time.

I am reminded that God’s most important work may be done in our ordinary 
time.  It is the daily discipline of prayer and reading the Bible, that prepares 
us for moments of celebration and challenge.  So, if Winter is more ordinary 
that extraordinary for you, remember God is with you and at work in the most 
ordinary day. 

I was recently given a beautiful book by one of my co-workers, Julie Williams.  
The book is entitled “Every Moment Holy.”  It is a book that is filled with 
litanies and prayers for everyday occurrences.  The book begins with a quote 
from Wendell Berry and these words in the Forward:

“There are no unsacred places; there are only sacred places and desecrated 
places.”-Wendell Berry. “In that spirit, there are no unsacred moments.  There 
are only sacred moments and moments we have forgotten are sacred. If this 
is true, then it is our duty to reclaim the sacredness of our lives and life itself.”

Let us give thanks to God for ordinary time.
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Safety and security is a concern for businesses, churches and 
schools. At Trinity, we are attempting to balance the safety and 
security of our congregants with our mission as a church. We 
currently have a trustee assigned lead team working diligently 
to keep our campus safe and secure.

You may be aware that most of our church doors are locked during 
the week as well as during church services and other events, where 
practical. While limiting the door access for safety and security, 
we are identifying main entry doors to be unlocked.  Please check 
with the minister or chair person in charge of any group meeting 
or activity for entry points to the facility.  It is important to note 
that while entering or ingress is limited for safety and security, 
exiting or egress is always possible from any door.

TBC SAFETY & SECURITY

New Mercies Art Prints for Sale
Julianna Dimmock Kaufman painted New 
Mercies to capture the main entrance 
(1980s-2010s) into the Sanctuary.  There 
are 20 numbered copies of New Mercies 
available from Jan Brown, in the church 
office. The prints are $50. Please make 
your check payable to Julianna Kaufman.  
Don’t miss your opportunity to have this 
special print!

Thank you. TBC History Lead Team

CHURCH CONFERENCE
In our January Church Conference we approved the new  

Credit Card Policy as well as our Building Use Policy.  In addition, 
the church voted to not hold church conference in February. 

Our next Church Conference will be March 19th at 7:00 p.m in the Sanctuary.
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OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHIES
To TBC Members David and Regena Peebles upon the passing of David’s 
sister, Evelyn Kay O’Neil, of Ocean Isle, NC, on Tuesday, January 17.  

To TBC Members Anne and Tom Keyes upon the passing of Anne’s nephew, 
David Booth, of Apex, NC, on Sunday, January 15.  

To TBC Members Edyth and Garry McKinney and Allen McKinney upon the 
passing of Edyth’s sister and Allen’s aunt, Barbara Anne Nichols, of Sneads 
Ferry, NC, on Tuesday, January 10.  

CONGRATULATIONS
To TBC Members Ana and Ian Trampe, and big sister Ellen on the birth of 
their daughter Emery Elizabeth Trampe, born Friday, January 13th.  Proud 
grandparents  TBC Members  Alma and John Hoffman,  aunts are  TBC 
Members Emma and Tessa Hoffman, and her uncle TBC Member Justus 
Hoffman.

STAFF ANNIVERSARY
Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor, celebrates his  23rd  year anniversary with 
Trinity Baptist Church on February 7th .  Please take the time to say a personal 
word, write a note or place a phone call to Dr. Roberts or offer words of 
encouragement and support for the fine job he is doing.

February 5 - Deacon of the Week
Art Melvin, native of Fayetteville, NC, has been a member of 
Trinity since 1992.  He and his wife Sally, have two daughters, 
Katie Morris (Eric) of Mt. Holly, NC and Sarah Albert (Chris) 
of Raleigh, NC.  Art is a retired Insurance Agent. He is a 
deacon for the A3C1 Sunday School class with Harper House. 
Art also serves as Sound Engineer, Instrumentalist with The 
Laymen Quartet, Testament Ensemble, and Extended Session 
Volunteer.

February 12  - Deacon of the Week
Steven Isaacs, native of Jacksonville, FL, has been a member 
of Trinity since 1997. Steven is married to Jessica Isaacs.  He is 
an Operations Officer for NC Army National Guard. Steven is 
a deacon for the A4C4 Sunday School class with Apryl Bullock, 
Julie Lee, and Terry Rogers.  Steven also serves with TBC 
Disaster Relief Committee, 4th-5th Grade GA’s, Safety and 
Risk Committee, and Video and Sound Stream Team. 
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Sunday School News
We are a group of baptized believers living life with each 
other in community, learning God’s truths and growing in 

Discipleship.  Let us help you connect with a class or a group in 
fellowship in order to study God’s word together.

If you don’t have a Sunday School class, reach out to Rev. Karen 
Eickhoff to find a Sunday School class where you can plug in.

Women’s Book Study | 7:00 pm  |  3rd Thursdays |  Parlor 
FEBRUARY 16 - The Guncle by Steven Rowley

MARCH 16 - A Novel of Eliza Schuyler Hamilton by Stephanie Day 
Contact NancyCummings (ncummings12@gmail.com) for information.

CPR/AED Training Provided
$25   NON CERTIFIED  |  $50   CERTIFIED 

 

 February 5: 3:00-5:00pm    OR    March 5: 4:00-6:00pm 
Checks made to Trinity Baptist Church or bring cash 

Taught by CPR Carolina in th Multipurpose Room 

SPONSORED BY SAFETY AND RISK COMMITTEE

The Flower Calendar is now posted in the A/B Hallway 
for sign-ups to place flowers in the sanctuary for worship 
services for 2023.  The cost for an arrangement is $50.00.

FLOWER CALENDAR

REGISTER 

TODAY! REGISTER TODAY!
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Ministry Design 2023 
Saturday February 14 | 9:30am – 12:00pm
In person (Hayes Barton Baptist Church, Raleigh) and 
Live Zoom for all seminars offered at 9:45 and 11:00
Check out the opportunity through the qrcode and 
let Rev. Eickhoff know asap. 
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Choir ministry has resumed for 2023!  This is your 
time to get involved in a choir and begin a new year 
resolution to join the worship leading musicians at 
Trinity.

The Sanctuary Choir will begin our Easter cantata 
soon.  Palm Sunday is April 2, so if you are wanting to 
participate in the choir this year, we have a short time 
to prepare.  Come and get involved!  The Sanctuary 
Choir rehearses on Wednesday nights from 7:30 to 
8:30 pm and until 9:00 pm during peak seasons.

Parents of Preschool and Children’s Choirs:  
Children’s Day is February 19.  Our children are 
featured in the 10:55 service, and the next 3 weeks 
are important for them to prepare.  Don’t forget 
our Wednesday night rehearsals!  Thank you for 
the dedication in bringing them each week and for 
supporting their faith development in music!

Until we meet again!

Steve

ALWAYS ROOM FOR YOU! 

Find your place in music ministry in 2023! If you have singing or 
instrumental abilities, we need you.  We are always looking for 

more musicians to add to our worship leading ministries at Trinity.  
Consider getting involved in music ministry and being a part of an 

exciting place of ministry! 

Let the message of Christ dwell among you richly as you 
teach and admonish one another with all wisdom through 
psalms, hymns, and songs from the Spirit, singing to God 

with gratitude in your hearts
— Colossians 3:16

66

WORSHIP & MUSIC Rev. Steve Byers



SUNDAYS

Grief Share | 4:30 pm - 6:00 pm  |  C101 
A friendly, caring group of people who will walk alongside you 
through one of life’s most difficult experiences.  You don’t have to go 

through the grieving process alone.  Visit griefshare.org, use this qr code, or 
contact the church office to sign up.

TUESDAYS

TNT | 6:30 pm  |  Fellowship Hall and C300 Rooms
“No Ordinary Wisdom” A study of 1 and 2 Chronicles.  
Use this qr code or contact the office to find a group.

WEDNESDAYS
Zoom  options are available upon request.  Please let the 

facilitator know if you would like to zoom.

TNT on Wednesdays | 6:30 pm  |  C303 
Same study as on Tuesdays but with a twist. Led by Dr. Roberts

Christian Classics with Lydia | 6:30 pm  |  C101 
Join us as we find inspiration from Christians throughout the 
centuries. Christian writing is a gift to the church through the ages, 

from Early Church leaders to women leading quiet lives of faithfulness and 
devotion, we have the benefit of their spiritual reflections to inform and inspire 
our own.  Books to buy for the series Confessions by St. Augustine of Hippo and 
Revelations of Divine Love by Julian of Norwich. Led by Rev. Lydia Tatum

Subversive Witness | 6:30 pm  |  C305 
Discover how the faithful witness of biblical figures from Esther 
to Zacchaeus provide a new way of thinking about privilege and 

encourage modern believers to learn to love their neighbors, enact systemic 
change and grow more Christlike as citizens of God’s kingdom. Subversive 
Witness by Dominique Dubois Gilliard can be found at Amazon, Christianbook.
com or Barnes and Nobles. Facilitated by Rev. Karen Eickhoff and Ashley 
Glimasinski

DivorceCare | 7:00 pm  |  D360 
Divorce recovery support group for encouragement and fellowship.

DISCIPLESHIP AND MIDWEEK IN MIDTOWN
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02/5-12	 FAMILY PROMISE STATIC HOSTING
02/28	 REGION 4 MISSIONS RALLY AT FBC SANFORD
03/17-27	 SOUTH ASIA MISSION TRIP
03/23-24	 CBFNC ANNUAL GATHERING AT FBC GREENSBORO
04/14-15	 NC BAPTIST MISSIONS CONFERENCE
04/28-29	 WMU NC WOMEN’S MISSION CONFERENCE

2023 Missions  DATES  To Remember

DISASTER RELIEF TRAINING
The NC Baptists on Missions offers training events for Disaster Relief each year across 
the state.  Following is a list of dates and locations.  If you are interested in attending 
one of these events for new training or for renewal of certification, go on-line to www.
baptistsonmission and click on “Disaster Relief Training ‘’.  Actual locations and times will 
be provided on-line.

2/18/2023 
Region 1 

Murfreesboro

3/04/2023 
Region 3 

Fayetteville

4/29/2023 
Region 7 

Mount Airy

5/20/2023 
Region 9 

Hendersonville

Thank you for your continued support to NC BOM Disaster Relief and TBC DR.

INTERNATIONAL MISSIONS BOARD 
SENDING CELEBRATION 

February 1, 2023 | 7PM EST 
 

Gather online as our newest IMB missionaries are commissioned and sent out.. Watch live 
online at https://www.imb.org/send, on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/imb.sbc, 
or on the IMB Advance app at https://www.imb.org/app.

IMB hosts Sending Celebrations throughout the year to worship together, pray and send 
out Southern Baptists’ newest missionaries. Each Sending Celebration features the stories 
of how God has called these missionaries to be steadfastly present among those who have 
never heard the gospel.
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NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
You do not need to wait until our monthly drive to donate!

As you go about your weekly grocery shopping, consider adding one 
or more of these items each week to your list and drop them off in our 

permanent collection bins in the B200 hall.

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION 
Juice boxes 

Individual Snack Packs 

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
Peanut butter 
Baby Wipes

Feminine Hygiene Items

God has given us each such unique gifts and skills, and each one is useful 
for ministry and missions.  As we pray for and minister to our congregation, 

we would like to share a tangible reminder of our love and prayers with 
each person going through personal health transitions, life changes, and 
challenges.  If you are a quilter, we need you!  We would love for you to 
share your gift and be nurtured in your own faith at the same time by 

coming to our prayer quilter group.  
Please let us know that you are interested, and we will begin planning our 

first meeting!  Contact Patty Shaver at pshaver01@gmail.com

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES 
Feminine Hygiene Pads  |  Detergent  |  Paper Towels  |  Shampoo

RALEIGH RESCUE MISSION 
Men’s black dress socks (only men’s dress socks – they have an abundance of 
other types of socks), Men’s professional shirts (collared, button-up shirts) in 

sizes XL – 4X They can be solid or print fabric. They can be new or like new (but 
please no shirts with stained collars/cuffs or missing buttons), Razors and shave 

gel for men & women, Dryer sheets

NEXT LOCAL MINISTRY PARTNER SUPPLY DRIVE 
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2023

TBC PRAYER QUILTERS
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WEEKLY SENIOR ADULT GATHERINGS
SENIOR GAMES IN ROOM A214 

THURSDAYS 1:00-3:00PM

Bridge Tables and Chicken Foot Tables are set each week! 
If you have any questions, call  Anita Yeargin at 919-389-1299. 

“I HOPE YOU DANCE” SENIOR DANCE CLASSES
FEBRUARY 2 & 9

Learn to Line Dance and Shag 
10:30a.m.-12:30p.m. in the Fellowship Hall

Classes taught by Vera and David Wright. Come to dance or observe, and bring your 
lunch! Drinks and dessert will be provided. Sign up sheet will be posted January 22.

CAPE COD, MARTHA’S VINEYARD, & PLYMOUTH
MAY 21 - 27, 2023

$803 Per Person (Double Occupancy)  |  $1,012 Per Person (Single Occupancy)
$75.00 Per Person Deposit Due at Sign-up, made to TBC

Sign-up sheet up January 29 in B Hallway
If you have questions: Contact Nancy Hurt (919) 803-7801

Medical Forms - Any changes to medical conditions or 
medications that need to be made to your Senior Trips 

Medical Form can be made with Debbie

SENIOR ADULT VALENTINES BANQUET 
FEBRUARY 11

12:00p.m. in the Fellowship Hall
More Information to Come!

Spring Senior Adult Rally 
March 21  |  9:00am-12:30pm  |  TBC

Baptist Singers in Fuquay 
March 27  |  4:00pm-9:00pm

Mrs. Hanes’ Moravian Cookie Trip 
April 21  |  9:00am - 4:00pm  |  Clemmons, NC
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2023 PASSPORT
This is the last week to sign up to attend 
Passport at Berea College in Kentucky. 

Passport is a week-long, mission based camp. We will be 
taking middle school and high schoolers to gather with 

other churches to serve together! 
Scan Link-tree qr code at the top of this page to sign up.

YOUTH MINISTRY LINK TREE
This is our linktree, all links to sign up for trips can be 

found here (linktr.ee/tbcyouthministry)

If linktree is down, email Claudia (cgraingersink@tbcraleigh.com) 
for access to the google forms.

BAPTISM CLASS 
If you are interested in learning what it means to be a Christian,  

more about baptism, or what it means to be a baptist,  
please sign up for our baptism class!

 Class will take place during Sunday School in March.  
You can sign up using the link tree.  

Feel free to email Claudia with any questions.
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Children’s Day  
FEBRUARY 19,  2023 -  10:55 SERVICE

BE LIKE JESUS:  LIVING. LOVING. SERVING.
Our children will lead in worship on 2.19.23 This is such a special day as our children 
are reminded they are part of the Church!  See page 5 for a churchwide request for 

this special day of Worship. Questions: kblackmon@tbcraleigh.com

RAGA RACE 2023
MARCH 8,  2023

Information was sent home and emailed. Contact kblackmon@tbcraleigh.com

Parent Child Dedication
MAY 14,  2023 

Contact Katie if interested in participating

TBC Summer Camp Dates 
Be on the lookout for registration coming in Mid. February 

HALF DAYS are 9:00-1:00  |  FULL DAYS are 9:00-4:30

JUNE 12-16 
Adventure Camp  

1/2 days 

JUNE 19-23 
Sports Camp 

Full days 

JUNE 26-30 
Explorers Camp 

Full days

JULY 17-21 
Boys Basketball Camp 

Full days 

JULY 24-28
AM: Girls Basketball Camp 

PM: Girls Cheer Camp

JULY 31-AUG 4 
Camp Create 

Full days 

 AUGUST 7-11 
Adventure Camp  

1/2 days 

*Camp information is 
subject to change Contact 

Laury Holley at recreation@
tbcraleigh.com for Summer 

Camp questions
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WHAT IS VACATION BIBLE 
SCHOOL?
The purpose is to minister to children 
in the church, create outreach to the 
surrounding communities, and to learn 
more about Jesus and the Gospel. We 
do this through Bible lessons, music, 
missions, crafts and recreation!

We hope you will join us! Invite 
family. friends and neighbors.
Email: kblackmon@tbcraleigh.com
VBS is for children ages 4  
through 5th grade.
IT’S TIME TO LEVEL UP VBS!
Spin the spinner, beat the clock, 
skip ahead, level up, and play to win! 
You’ll need to bring your A-game 
for this VBS. Twists & Turns is a 
fantastical celebration of games of all 
kinds. From classic tabletop games to 
video games and more, kids will play 
their way through VBS while learning 
that Jesus guides them through all 
the twists and turns of their lives. 
They’ll find that even when they 
mess up it’s never “game over.”

WE’RE LOOKING FOR HELP IN 
THE FOLLOWING WAYS  
We need these postions for all 
3 days from 5:45-8pm:
-	 Lead teachers for each age group
-	 Support teachers for each age group
-	 Crafts (grade school crafts or 

preschool crafts)
-	 Recreation
-	 Music
-	 Missions

Can’t help all 3 days, the full 
two hours, or week of? We can 
still use help in these ways:
-	 Floater for any nights you’re available
-	 Decorating the common areas 

(June 11)
-	 Decorating in advance of VBS/part 

of promotions
-	 Van Drivers for our community 

friends (4ish departure for pickup, 
then driving them home after VBS 
at 8pm)

-	 Volunteers to eat dinner with our 
community friends (4:45-6pm) 
which can be one night or all 3

VBS 2023
SAVE THE DATE

JUNE 13-15TH 
FROM 6-8PM

Please email Katie (kblackmon@tbcraleigh.com) if you're willing to serve 
again this year with your preference. If you have served in one of our activity 

areas, you may also hear from the lead in that area asking if you'll return. 
Feel free to respond directly to them instead, sorry for reaching out twice. 
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TBC FITNESS
Classes are $5 for participants.  We encourage participants that are able to place 
a donation, either cash or check, payable to TBC,  in the Deposit Box in the ROC, 
located at the water fountains at the ROC Welcome Desk.  

 I just wanted to take a moment to say thank you to the many of you who  
have reached out to me in some way over the last week to express your 
support in my new role as the Director of the Recreation Outreach Center.

I thank you for supporting this position and the growth of  the recreation 
ministry at TBC!  I look forward to working with the Recreation Committee 
to bring new opportunities to you and your family as we all work together 
to use recreation to minister to each other and our community.

Senior Strength & Stretch 
Wednesdays | 10-11am  

Multipurpose Room

Chair Yoga 
Tuesdays | 5-5:45pm 

Underground

Fun, Fit and Fellowship 
Tuesdays | 6-7:00 pm 

Underground

Flow Yoga 
Tuesdays | 3:15pm 

Underground

  DanceIt  
Tuesdays/Thursdays  |  9-10:00 am  

Gym Floor Beginning February 7, 2023.  
The focus in the DanceIt class is on FUN as well as fitness. No  dance 

experience is necessary and all steps are easily suited to all fitness levels.

NOTE FROM LAURY

FEBRUARY IS HEART HEALTH MONTH! 
Come check out the new rowing machine and the new air dyne bike 
in the ROC fitness room, along with our other state of the fit cardio 
equipment!  If you like fitness with a group, check out our fitness classes!
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UPWARD BASKETBALL AND 
CHEERLEADING MINISTRY 

UPWARD 100 DAYS OF PRAYER 
JOIN US DAILY THROUGHOUT THE SEASON TO PRAY FOR ...

Monday, Feb. 6 DAY 78 
Our Ministerial staff and their families.

Tuesday, Feb. 7 DAY 79 
Support and encouragement from the  

church members for the Upward program.

Wednesday, Feb. 8 DAY 80 
Our kindergarten athletes.

Thursday, Feb. 9 DAY 81 
Our Game Day announcers and their  

influence on the Game Day experience.

Friday, Feb. 10 DAY 82 
Athletes’ parents.

Saturday, Feb. 11 DAY 83 
All of our volunteers.

Sunday, Feb. 12 DAY 84 
Cheerleader’s parents.

Monday, Feb. 13 DAY 85 
Our parents to remember the spirit  

of Upward before the spirit of competition.

Tuesday, Feb. 14 DAY 86 
Our 1st grade athletes.

Wednesday, Feb. 15 DAY 87 
Forgiveness for our actions  

in the heat of the game.

Thursday, Feb. 16 DAY 88 
Our 2nd grade athletes.

Friday, Feb. 17 DAY 89 
Enthusiasm to remain high 

in games and practices.

Saturday, Feb. 18 DAY 90 
Our devotion leaders as they  

speak to the spectators 

Sunday, Feb. 19 DAY 91 
Our 3rd grade athletes.

Summer Camp Registration  
begins February 1, 2023 for TBC members. 

Camp fees are $175 for full days and $90 for the  1/2 day camps.
Please visit rocraleigh.com  for registration information

Pickleball for beginners  
February 2 and 16, 2-4pm
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When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a 
one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published every other week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks 
Road, Raleigh, NC 27609. Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to 
Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

STAY CONNECTED
We use social media as a tool for connecting, learning, and 
informing you about new information. All of our social media 
accounts are active and posting. We encourage you to interact 
on all platforms and with all accounts. Lets make a point of 

intergenerational fellowship even online!

Stewardship
(YTD total through 12/31/2022) 
YTD General Funds Needs (Budget)	 $3,380,904.00
YTD Operating Receipts		  $3,427,145.64
YTD Operating Expenses		  $3,227,454.95

facebook.com/trinitybaptistchurchraleigh

@tbcraleigh     &     @tbcstudentsraleigh

tbcraleigh.podbean.com

STAFF CONTACT INFO
PASTORS

SUPPORT STAFF
Jan Brown 
FINANCIAL ADMINISTRATOR 
janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Bonnie Cole 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
bcole@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Argento 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
dargento@tbcraleigh.com

BELONG. BECOME. BE.

Julie Williams 
MINISTERIAL SECRETARY 
jwilliams@tbcraleigh.com

Ashbey Jones 
FACILITIES MANAGER 
ajones@tbcraleigh.com

Bentley Williams 
WEEKDAY DIRECTOR 
preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Laury Holley 
ROC DIRECTOR 
recreation@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface 
WEEKDAY PRESCHOOL ADMIN 

Rev. Wayne Rogers 
ORGANIST

Ramona Green 
PIANIST

Barbara Bowen 
PIANIST

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
SENIOR PASTOR 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com 

Rev. Steve Byers 
WORSHIP & MUSIC 
slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
EDUCATION & DISCIPLESHIP 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
ADMINISTRATION 
sgood@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
MINISTRY & MISSIONS 
ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Mrs. Katie Blackmon 
CHILDREN & PRESCHOOLERS 
kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Claudia Grainger-Sink, 
MINISTER TO STUDENTS 
cgraingersink@tbcraleigh.com
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